
 
 
 

Minutes of the January 15, 2013 Langley Research & Development Park 

Business Association Regular Meeting 

Submitted by Brian Wachter 

Attendees: 

Sudhir Mehrotra ViGYAN, Inc. mehrotra@vigyan.com 

Brian Wachter  Bihrle Applied Research Inc bwachter@bihrle.com 

Ellen Templeton City of Hampton etempleton@hampton.gov 

 
OLD Business: 
 

1. Minutes: The minutes of the November 28, 2012 Regular Meeting were reviewed and accepted 
as submitted. 
 

2. Directory Signage Move: Ellen Templeton reported that City has continued discussions with 
Advex related to moving the directory signage and that the outcome is that the two towers will 
not be separated and placed on either side of the access road, but will instead remain together, 
but shifted slightly to the right. 

 
3. Membership: 

 The Treasurer announced that he will prepare a membership status report to be 
presented at a future meeting. The City will provide a current list of businesses in the 
park to the Treasurer for comparison against the LR&DPBA records for businesses. 

 The City asked if the Board is open to speaking with potential businesses looking to 
move into the park and the Board agreed, citing that this would also be a good way to 
let the businesses know that they have a voice in the matters within the park through 
voluntary membership with the LR&DPBA. 

 Discussion was held regarding the low attendance at the bi-monthly meetings with a 
suggestion that having speakers for topics of interest at each meeting may help to 
generate participation.  Ellen Templeton will initiate a speaker list as a starting point for 
this. 

 
NEW Business: 
 

1. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be the ANNUAL MEETING, which will be held on 
Wednesday, February 13, 2013 at 11:30am at Vigyan. It was agreed that pizza and beverages 
will be served. 


